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October 29 is Reformation Sunday. This is a day when we remember our predecessors who
initiated a major change in the Church, and when we remember that the Church is always
reforming.
November 1 is All Saints Day, which we will observe in worship on November 5. This is a
day to acknowledge all those who went before us into the Church Triumphant. We will
particularly remember those members of our congregation who joined the heavenly choir in
the past year. The worship committee will work with Katie and Susan to make sure we have
a complete list.
November 11 is Veterans Day, which we will observe on November 12.

The Christmas Cantata is currently scheduled for December 17. Singers are welcome to join
the choir any time, but particularly for the cantata. Contact Jeff Sandquist if you would like
to participate.
On Christmas Eve, December 24, we plan to worship at 9:45 am as usual. Then we will
have our Lessons & Carols Candlelight Service that evening at 6:00 pm.

With fall in the air, the Christian year is gradually coming to a close. Our liturgical year ends
with Reign of Christ Sunday on November 26, and then begins anew with Advent on December
3. There are just a few more key dates in the current liturgical year:

Sometime between November 26 and December 3, the worship committee will decorate the
church for Advent and Christmas. Items of note for December:

Finally, please note that we are always looking for additional help for worship. If you would
like to serve as a worship leader, please contact Linda Rose. If you would like to help in the
sound booth, contact Jonathan Kimball. If you would like to join the choir, contact Jeff
Sandquist. Or, if you are called to preach, contact Mary Kwantes.

Worship & Music News



Trustee Committee

The trustees have been working on several building maintenance and building
safety during issues during the summer. We now have a security alarm system in
place and all church officers with keys have received training. 

One of the condensation pumps in the sanctuary became clogged and water
leaked on the floor near the choir area. Trustees had to contact Hartley’s who is
our contractor when we were unable to reach the clog in the water line. They
succeeded in unplugging the line and Steve Skelton was able to expertly replace
the parquet tiles that had come unglued, saving us having to replace the tiles. 

Since then we have had another minor leak and have asked to have all the lines
blown out. Hopefully this is a task that we will be able to do on our own in the
future. 

There have been problems with the fellowship bathrooms which are in the
process of being addressed. A leaking toilet had to be replaced and an electrician
will be working on the bathroom lights which are malfunctioning. 

The AC unit for the chapel had to be replaced. Fortunately Hartley’s found a used
unit which has been installed at considerably savings. 

We would like to say thank you to the Rolla Duplicate Bridge Club, they rent out
the fellowship hall on Wednesday evenings. The group noticed that restrooms in
the fellowship hall were in need of some plumbing repairs as well as some
updated lights needed outside the fellowship hall. On top of their normal
quarterly donations they also made a $500.00 donation to be used as needed to
help with those updates. 



Presbyterian Preschool has been busy enjoying fall activities. On August 17
the school celebrated the completion of the infant room and other updates

by inviting the community to visit during an Open House. It was a lovely
kick-off to the Back to School season. In September, Grandparents Day was
a fun time to share with our families, and Apple Week provided a yummy

way to explore all kinds of subjects. 

There are two activities coming up that are opportunities for volunteers to
join in the fall fun. Friday, October 27, we are excited to partner with

Greentree Learning Center to host a Fall Festival at our school from 5:30 to
7:00 for families from both schools and the community. 

Also, on Tuesday, October 31, classroom parties will be held. Volunteers are
needed for both of these events to hand out treats, direct visitors or assist

with activities. If you’d like to participate but cannot attend, donations
would be appreciated. Candy is always popular but we would like to have
non-candy treats as well, such as packaged pretzels or fruit snacks. Non-

food treats like stickers, small toys and novelty items are especially
welcome. Monetary donations are also appreciated, and will be used to

purchase treats and prizes in bulk. Any contributions can be dropped off at
the church office. 

We hope you can join us in supporting these celebrations!



The Centers at
Presbyterian &
Greentree Invite
You To

FALL FAMILY FUN NIGHT

This event is all about creating
cherished memories, enjoying
outdoor activities such as games,
hay ride, face paintings and
celebrating the joys of fall together.

FRIDAY
OCTOBER 27TH
5:30 TO 7:00 pm

919 E 10th Street
Rolla, Mo. 65401



PRAYER REQUEST 
C o n n i e  a n d  B o b  D e w i t t  -  C o n t i n u i n g  H e a l t h c a r e  n e e d s  a f t e r  

B r a i n  a n d  H e a r t  S u r g e r i e s  a n d  s t r o k e s .

L i z  a n d  D a n n y  S t o l l e m e y e r  -  L i z  c o n t i n u i n g  c o r o n a r y  c h a l l e n g e s .

R u b y  a n d  L e e  M a l o n e  -  R e s i d e n t s  o f  S i l v e r s t o n e .  R u b y  w i t h  
m e m o r y  i s s u e s  a n d  L e e  w i t h  b a l a n c e  I s s u e s .

M a r y  J a n e  P r o t r o f k a  -  H e a l t h  a n d  M e m o r y  c a r e  a t  P r e s b y t e r i a n
H o m e l i f e .

B o b  Y e n z e r  -  C o n t i n u i n g  H e a l t h  c h a l l e n g e s .

J e a n  a n d  S t e v e  D a y  -  J e a n  u n d e r g o i n g  C a n c e r  T r e a t m e n t

F r e d i  a n d  G e o r g e  Z o b r i s t  -  F r e d i  w i t h  H e a l t h  I s s u e s .

J o A n n  C r a b t r e e ,  S i s t e r - i n - L a w  o f  L o r i e  F r a n c i s  -  S e r i o u s l y  i l l
 w i t h  C a n c e r

J o n e l l e  C r a w f o r d ,  w h o m  h e r  h u s b a n d  s a y s  i s  s u f f e r i n g  f r o m
A l z h e i e r m e r ' s  d i s e a s e .

K a t h e r i n e  C o o k  R u s s e l l ,  w h o  i s  s u f f e r i n g  f r o m  d e m e n t i a

P l e a s e  p r a y  f o r  t h o s e  n a m e d  a n d  t h e i r  f a m i l i e s
 a s  w e l l

 a s  t h e i r  c a r e g i v e r s .
       .  

T H E  P R A Y E R  R E Q U E S T  L I S T  W I L L  S T A R T  O V E R  A B O U T  
E V E R Y  

T W O  M O N T H S .  
I F  Y O U  H A V E  S O M E O N E  W H O  N E E D S
 P U T  O N  O R  T A K E N  O F F  T H E  L I S T ,  

P L E A S E  C O N T A C T  K A T I E  I N  T H E  O F F I C E



Happy Birthday wishes go out to 

 
 

J U D Y     F O X       6 T H ,
D W I G H T   L O O K   2 5 T H ,

D A V I D   W A L L E N   2 7 T H ,
E U G E N E      Z A N D E R S   3 1 S T


